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Mr Tarnjit Chahal  
Project Director  
Transport for NSW  
20-44 Ennis Road  
MILSONS POINT NSW 2061  
  
27/05/2021 

  
Dear Mr Chahal,  
  

WestConnex Rozelle Interchange (SSI-7485)  
Groundwater Monitoring Program – Condition C9  

  
I refer to your submission requesting the approval of the Groundwater Monitoring Program (GWMP), 
Revision 6, dated 5 May 2021 under Condition C9 of SSI 7485. I also acknowledge your response to 
the Department’s review comments and request for additional information.  
  
I note that the revised GWMP:  

• has clarified the timeframe for submission of monitoring reports,  
• includes the installation of two new monitoring wells required by Modification 3,  
• includes the relocation of six existing monitoring wells,  
• has been endorsed by the ER,  
• has been reviewed by Transport for NSW and no issues have been raised, and  
• has been prepared to address the requirements of the conditions of approval.  

  
Accordingly, as nominee of the Planning Secretary I approve the GWMP (Revision 6, dated 5 
May 2021). Please ensure that the approved plan is placed on the project website at your earliest 
convenience.  
  
Finally, if there is any inconsistency between the approved document and the conditions of approval, 
then the requirements of the conditions of approval will prevail.  
  
If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Carl Dumpleton on 02 9274 6283/ at 
carl.dumpleton@planning.nsw.gov.au  
  
Yours sincerely   

  
Jake Shackleton  
A/Director - Infrastructure Management  
 
As nominee of the Planning Secretary  
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